
 

 

 

 

Northern Cape: State of Departmental offices 
 

Members will recall that the PSA has been engaging the employer regarding dysfunctional offices in the 

Northern Cape. Some offices pose material dangers to the health and safety of employees. Some offices 

do not have the following: 

 

• Ventilation or allowing natural air/sunlight into offices 

• Drinking water for employees, with employees having to drink water from water tanks  

• Some offices do not have extractor fans 

 

The PSA already forwarded several complaints to the Provincial Management of Departments regarding 

the above-mentioned matters. However, to pursue this state of affairs and ensure that the situation is 

addressed without further delay, members are requested to contact the PSA’s Provincial Office in 

Kimberley regarding the actual state of their respective offices. The Provincial Office can be contacted as 

follows: 

 

Russle Bindeman - 082 883 7563 / russle.bindeman@psa.co.za   

Eugene Louw - 076 249 2489 / eugene.louw@psa.co.za 
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